
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

April 6, 1932 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 

session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering at roll 

call were Councilmen: Bear, Hall, Hirons, Roberts, Sievert, and 

President Glassford. Councilman Holcombe was absent. City Manager 

Soderstrum, City Attorney Adams, and City Clerk Tomlinson were 

present. 

 

The minutes of the regular meeting held March 16th, and the 

regular adjourned meetings held March 23rd, 25th, and 28th were 

read and approved. 

 

Request for Community Service work 

 

A committee from the various P.T.A. organizations presented a 

petition requesting the Council to provide supervision in the 

Parks this Summer. The Council explained that, owing to the 

financial situation, the Community Service Department had been 

discontinued for 1932, and there were no funds available for 

playground instructors. After some discussion, it was moved by 

Councilman Sievert and seconded by Councilman Bear that the 

petition be referred to the Public Improvement and Police 

Committee for investigations. 

 

Auditor’s report 

 

The report of Ragan & Wiley for auditing the books of the City for 

the term October 1st to December 31st, 1931, was introduced and 

read. It was laid over until the next meeting of the Council. 

 

Chickens running at large 

 

It was reported that chickens were running at large in several 

parts of town. The City Manager was instructed to see that the 

ordinance regarding chickens running at large is enforced. 

 

Councilman Sievert moved and Councilman Hall seconded the motion 

that the meeting adjourn. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


